November 18th, 2001
Hi Gavin

Well, things have certainly moved fast in Afghanistan in the past week, haven’t they? The Northern Alliance victories were rather unexpected, but could not have happened without the help of the US bombing raids. Let’s hope they don’t repeat their atrocious and cruel behaviour when they defeated the Russians and set up a government in 1992 until they were overthrown in 1996 by the Taliban. At the moment at least, they seem to be behaving OK. But some form of broad-based government is needed; it is not possible for the Alliance to cling to power as that will lead to more factional/tribal fighting and also in-fighting as the Alliance itself is what it says – an alliance of difference groups, who don’t always see eye-to-eye. 

You will arrive in HK on December 26th. When will you leave? About January 10th? It may be possible for you to stay here, even if I am not here. I spoke to the manager and he said OK. I would leave the room key at the reception desk and you would just have to show some ID (E.g. HK ID card) to get it. You could also take a hotel bus from the airport. They leave at 5 minutes before the hour, every hour. I will include a bus ticket in next week’s letter for you to give the bus driver. Even without a ticket it is possible as use the bus as you would pay on arrival. Apart from that there is still public bus E34, which stops at the terminus next to the hotel. But it takes about 1 hr 20 mins compared with about 45-50 mins for the hotel bus. 

We have had some good weather in the past week. At the moment the maxima are about 21OC, very pleasant indeed. The pool water is much cooler but still OK for swimming. A shock when you first start swimming but then not too bad. I started my hikes/runs yesterday too. Much better than those of last year which were plagued by the upper thigh injury and poor footwear for the whole season. I think the treadmill running I have been doing in the gym for the past months has helped a lot to get rid of the injury and also for leg conditioning. Yesterday, I tried my Reebok shoes but without socks. Wearing socks seems to add about ½ a size to your feet which meant that the shoes were too tight and hurt my toes when running. Yesterday, my toes only hurt when running down a slope. 

Because of the dry weather we have been having, there are still quite a number of hill fires. Large areas of black visible on the hike. Also, while on the way home in the bus, there was a hill fire raging alongside the road.

The run also seemed to help my breathing which has been troublesome recently. I have had to step up the dosage of the medicine I take. But today it feels much better.

Not much has been happening in HK in the past week. No entries in my diary related to HK. So, not so much to write about this week. 

Thinking of you. Cheers.

Dad
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